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(57) ABSTRACT 

The invention generates high-energy particles, or quantum 
energy, from a quantum macro object. The method used 
comprises: (a) isolating a gaseous substance Within a 
bounded area; (b) energiZing the gaseous substance, causing 
the gaseous substance to transition into a gloW discharge 
plasma state; (c) increasing the gas pressure Within the 
bounded area to transition the gloW discharge plasma to a 
quantum macro object comprising a positively charged 
nucleus surrounded by an electron cloud; (d) inducing an 
active impact upon the quantum macro object such that the 
potential energy existing Within the quantum macro object is 
converted and released in the form of quantum energy in a 
continuous and inexhaustible manner. The bounded area is 
typically created by a dielectric of various sorts, such as 
Within a dielectric container or properly charged air. 
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METHODS AND SYSTEMS FOR 
GENERATING HIGH ENERGY PHOTONS 

OR QUANTUM ENERGY 

BACKGROUND 

1. Field of the Invention 

The present invention relates to the generation and/or 
production of energy, and in particular, to the generation 
and/or production of high-energy photons or quantum 
energy derived from the excitement of or active impact upon 
a quantum macro object produced Within a controlled envi 
ronment. 

2. Background of the Invention 
The naturally occurring phenomenon knoWn as ball light 

ning remains one of the greatest mysteries in the ?eld of 
electromagnetism. Despite enormous contemporary 
advancements into the micro-universe (i.e. the fundamentals 
of the structure of atoms, nuclei, elementary particles, struc 
ture of the universe, etc.), ball lightning remains largely 
undiscovered, although there has been signi?cant interest in 
this phenomenon by numerous researchers and scientists. 

The nature and characteristics of ball lightning have 
remained largely unexplained for several reasons. First, 
there has not been found an effective Way to reliably 
reproduce at least some of the unique effects of the phe 
nomenon in a controlled and arti?cial environment. Second, 
its appearances seem to be random (other than the fact that 
it appears primarily during or after a thunderstorm), 
infrequent, and very brief, thus not providing a suitable 
setting in Which to study this phenomenon even as it 
naturally occurs. In addition, most individuals that have had 
occasion to observe ball lightning have not had suf?cient 
training in the sciences. As a result, the origin, properties, 
and nature of ball lightning still remain baf?ing to eXperts. 

Although largely misunderstood, and although several 
have experimented With trying to arti?cially recreate ball 
lightning in the laboratory, due to the documented instances 
Where ball lightning has been observed and the events that 
have taken place during these observations, many have 
come to believe that this relatively small object contains a 
colossal amount of potential energy. This belief stems 
mostly from some of the rather impressive and strange 
events that have resulted from the presence of What Was 
believed to be the elusive phenomenon of ball lightning. 
Although there is Widespread belief that ball lightning 
comprises signi?cant potential energy, trying to reproduce 
ball lightning in the lab in order to research and possibly 
exploit this potential source of energy has proved all but 
impossible. 

In the past, several attempts have been made to reproduce 
ball lightning. In one instance, ball lightning is believed to 
have been created by taking a material, such as a gas, at an 
initial pressure beloW atmospheric. The gas is treated With 
RF energy at a frequency greater than 1 MHZ to transition 
the gas to a gloW discharge state, and then at increased 
pressure to a neW state, Wherein the average internal tem 
perature is the same or an order of magnitude higher than in 
the gloW discharge state, but the rate or radiating heat is at 
least an order of magnitude loWer than in the gloW discharge 
state. Energy only in the form of heat is eXtracted from the 
“new” object through contact With a heat conducting mem 
ber. 

This particular method suffers in that it merely provides 
for the creation of an object in a neW state, Without more. 
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2 
This neW state is believed to be ball lightning, but little is 
discussed regarding the availability of energy Within the 
“neW state” object beyond that of heat. Indeed, the neW 
object is said to have an internal temperature on the order of 
magnitude higher than the internal temperature of the gloW 
discharge state and that this energy may only be eXtracted 
through the use of a heat conducting member. HoWever, 
other than heat, no energy is realiZed through the creation of 
the described object. 

SUMMARY AND OBJECTS OF THE 
INVENTION 

Despite the de?ciencies found Within the prior art, sig 
ni?cant advantages Would be realiZed from the generation or 
production of energy from an object possessing similar 
properties and characteristics as those believed to be found 
in ball lightning. This object, referred to as a “quantum 
macro object” for purposes of this description, is taught 
herein. Although the object is believed to be “arti?cial” ball 
lightning, any later signi?cant advances made on ball light 
ning that distinguish the described quantum macro object 
aWay from ball lightning are not to be considered limiting as 
it Would still be advantageous to be able to generate energy 
from an object possessing such unique properties and char 
acteristics as those found in the quantum macro object as 
described and taught herein despite Whether it is actually 
arti?cially reproduced ball lightning or some other phenom 
enon. 

Therefore, it is an object of the preferred embodiments of 
the present invention to provide a method for generating a 
quantum macro object. 

It is another object of the preferred embodiments of the 
present invention to provide a method for generating high 
energy photon particles or quantum energy derived and 
released from the potential energy found in the created 
quantum macro object. 

To achieve the foregoing objects, and in accordance With 
the invention as embodied and broadly described herein, the 
present invention features a method and system for gener 
ating high-energy photons. These high-energy photons are 
believed to be quantum energy. The quantum energy gen 
erated by the process as taught herein is derived from a 
quantum macro object, Which is believed to possess similar 
properties and characteristics as those of ball lightning. In 
particular, the quantum macro object possesses a positively 
charged nucleus having a de?nite and distinct boundary, and 
an electron cloud directly adjacent the boundary that com 
prises a plurality of quantum electrons in a quantum state, 
and a plurality of free-?oating electrons not associated or 
connected With the quantum macro object. The quantum 
electrons Within the quantum macro object are believed to 
possess an enormous amount of potential energy that may be 
converted and released as quantum energy. The quantum 
energy is also believed to be a free gift of nature and capable 
of being utiliZed in numerous practical applications. 
The method of generating high-energy photons, or quan 

tum energy, comprises in general: (a) isolating a gaseous 
substance Within a bounded area, Wherein the gaseous 
substance and the bounded area contain a plurality of 
composition particles; (b) energiZing the gaseous substance, 
and particularly the particles Within the gaseous substance 
and the bounded area, thus causing the gaseous substance to 
transition into a gloW discharge plasma state, Wherein the 
particles are separated into their component atomic nuclei 
and electron parts; (c) increasing the gas pressure Within the 
bounded area to transition the gloW discharge plasma to a 
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quantum macro object, wherein the quantum macro object 
comprises a positively charged nucleus and an electron 
cloud surrounding the positively charged nucleus, the elec 
tron cloud comprising a plurality of quantum electrons and 
a plurality of free-?oating electrons, the quantum electrons 
comprising large amounts of potential energy; (d) energiZing 
the quantum electrons by inducing an active impact upon the 
quantum macro object, Wherein the quantum electrons are 
caused to orbit the nucleus of the quantum macro obj ect such 
that the potential energy Within the quantum electrons is 
converted and released in the form of high-energy photons 
or quantum energy. The bounded area is typically created by 
a dielectric of various sorts, such as Within a dielectric 
container. Moreover, the potential energy Within the quan 
tum electrons is believed to be a free gift of nature as a result 
of the combination of atomic nuclei to form the positively 
charged nucleus and the ?lling of quantum energy levels by 
the quantum electrons associated With the nucleus of the 
quantum macro object. 

In a preferred embodiment, the present invention features 
a method and system of generating quantum energy com 
prising: (a) ?lling a dielectric container With a gaseous 
substance, the dielectric container having an identi?ed vol 
ume; (b) placing the dielectric container Within a radiation 
chamber; (c) energiZing the gaseous substance to transform 
the gaseous substance into a plasma or gloW discharge 
plasma state; (d) transforming the plasma into a neW state to 
obtain a quantum macro object having a positively charged 
nucleus With a de?nite and distinct boundary and an electron 
cloud adjacent to and surrounding the boundary, the electron 
cloud containing a plurality of electrons in a quantum state 
and a plurality of free-?oating electrons not associated With 
the quantum object, the electron cloud contained Within a 
dielectric barrier created betWeen a dielectric Wall Within the 
dielectric container and the nucleus of the quantum macro 
object; and (e) inducing an active impact upon the quantum 
macro object by energiZing the quantum electrons With an 
electrical current, Wherein the quantum electrons are caused 
to accelerate in an orbital motion around the quantum macro 
object, thereby radiating high-energy photons in the form of 
quantum energy. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

The foregoing and other objects and features of the 
present invention Will become more fully apparent from the 
folloWing description and appended claims, taken in con 
junction With the accompanying draWings. Understanding 
that these draWings depict only typical embodiments of the 
invention and are, therefore, not to be considered limiting of 
its scope, the invention Will be described and explained With 
additional speci?city and detail through the use of the 
accompanying draWings in Which: 

FIG. 1 illustrates a graph shoWing the boundaries of the 
ordered World; 

FIG. 2 illustrates a How diagram of the general process of 
generating quantum energy according to a presently pre 
ferred embodiment of the present invention; 

FIG. 3 illustrates a more speci?c and detailed ?oW dia 
gram of a presently preferred process of generating quantum 
energy from a quantum macro object, according to the 
present invention; 

FIG. 4 illustrates an initial step in one method of gener 
ating quantum energy, speci?cally, ?lling a quartZ dielectric 
container With a gaseous substance; 

FIG. 5 illustrates another step in one method of generating 
quantum energy, speci?cally, transforming the gaseous sub 
stance into a gloW-discharge plasma state; 
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4 
FIG. 6 illustrates another step in one method of generating 

quantum energy, speci?cally, the creation of a quantum 
macro object Within a dielectric container as transitioned 
from the plasma; 

FIG. 7 is an illustrative chart shoWing the energy levels of 
the quantum electrons and the energy level Where these 
electrons are Within a high-energy quantum state; 

FIG. 8 illustrates the relationship betWeen a quantum 
electron and the nucleus of the quantum macro object; 

FIG. 9 is a sectional vieW illustrating the details of the 
quantum macro object, speci?cally, the nucleus and the 
electron cloud, and the relationship of these With the dielec 
tric container to produce the double electron barrier or 
shield; 

FIG. 10 illustrates another step in one method of gener 
ating quantum energy, speci?cally, shoWn is the step of 
inducing an active impact on the quantum macro object, 
using an electromagnetic ?eld, to eXcite the electrons and to 
produce quantum energy; 

FIG. 11 illustrates another step in one method of gener 
ating quantum energy, speci?cally, shoWn is the step of 
inducing an active impact on the quantum macro object, 
using a current introduced through electrodes, to eXcite the 
electrons and to produce quantum energy; 

FIG. 12 is illustrative of an alternative embodiment shoW 
ing hoW the quantum macro object is not required to be in 
spherical form; 

FIG. 13 is illustrative of yet another embodiment, Wherein 
the quantum macro object is created Within a pressure 
vessel; and 

FIG. 14 is illustrative of an alternative embodiment of the 
present invention, Wherein the quantum macro object is 
produced in an open, non-evacuated container. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION OF THE 
PREFERRED EMBODIMENTS 

It Will be readily understood that the components of the 
present invention, as generally described and illustrated in 
the ?gures herein, could be arranged and designed in a Wide 
variety of different con?gurations. Thus, the folloWing more 
detailed description of the embodiments of the systems and 
methods of the present invention, and represented in FIGS. 
1 through 14, is not intended to limit the scope of the 
invention, as claimed, but is merely representative of the 
presently preferred embodiments of the invention. 
As it is believed that the quantum macro object of the 

present invention, as discussed and explained herein, pos 
sesses similar properties and characteristics as the naturally 
occurring phenomenon knoWn as ball lightning, a brief and 
general discussion of ball lightning is provided. It should be 
emphasiZed, hoWever, that although it is believed that some 
or all of the properties and characteristics of the quantum 
macro object of the present invention are similar or identical 
to those of ball lightning, the inventor makes no claims that 
the quantum macro object is indeed arti?cially created ball 
lightning. The focus of the present invention is the produc 
tion and generation of high-energy photons or quantum 
energy as derived and obtained from a quantum macro 
object. Therefore, Whether the quantum macro object is 
indeed ball lightning, or Whether it is some other body, does 
not affect the scope or substance of the invention as taught 
and described herein. 

General Nature and Characteristics of Ball Lighting 

Although several books and papers have been Written on 
the subject, there seems to be a common conception regard 
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ing the properties and characteristics of ball lightning. Ball 
lightning is generally described as a ?reball or plasmoid 
observed as a glowing, self-luminous sphere moving sloWly 
or ?oating in the atmosphere. It is usually associated With 
lightning strokes or thunderstorm activity. 

Natural ball lightning has been observed to have a diam 
eter that typically ranges anyWhere from 1 cm to several 
meters. Reported observations indicate that ball lightning is 
a luminous sphere as bright as a strong household ?uores 
cent lamp that has a steady gloW or shine. HoWever, some 
have reported that the ball’s luminosity pulsates. In addition, 
most balls appear to have relatively uniform surface bright 
ness and appear to be optically thick. In general, ball color, 
siZe, and luminosity are reported to remain constant 
throughout the life of the object. The colors reported have 
ranged across the entire visible spectrum; hoWever, green 
and violet are rare. 

Ball lightning has been knoWn to last from a feW seconds 
to greater than 150 seconds. These relatively long lifetimes 
are one of the most intriguing features of ball lightning as 
this may suggest that the ball possesses some inherent 
energy source independent of external sources. On the other 
hand, some balls have been reported to fade out quietly, 
While others disappear abruptly, and occasionally With an 
explosion or by breaking into small fragments. On the 
Whole, observers report detection of no radiant heat from the 
balls, even When the ball passes by at close range. 

Ball lightning further appears to have neutral buoyancy as 
it is sometimes seen to descend relatively sloWly through the 
atmosphere before striking the ground. HoWever, it most 
frequently appears to ?oat, sometimes hovering in one place 
at a constant distance above the ground for many seconds. 
Normally, the ball moves horiZontally, but sometimes it 
moves vertically through the air With a speed of one-tenth to 
several meters per second. Ball lightning has been observed 
to move against the prevailing Wind. Thus, it can be deduced 
that ball lightning may be acted upon by environmental 
conditions. HoWever, it has also been reported that ball 
lightning is attracted to conductors and transformers, as Well 
as moving as a result of the positive charge on the earth’s 
surface during a thunderstorm, thus leading one to believe 
that ball lightning carries With it a considerable electric 
charge. 

Observers are usually unaWare of any sound being emit 
ted by ball lightning, although most observations are made 
at a signi?cant distance from it. When it terminates, its 
behavior ranges from simply phasing out of existence With 
barely an audible popping sound, or no sound at all, to a 
sudden termination and major explosion that can do more 
damage than a hand grenade. The ?nal disappearance of a 
ball is occasionally reported to leave a slight mist or residue. 
An odor variously described as resembling oZone, or sulfur, 
or nitrogen dioxide is sometimes associated With ball light 
ning. 

Despite attention by distinguished scientists over a period 
of 150 years, ball lightning remains one of the greatest 
mysteries of electrical activity in the atmosphere. 

The majority (approximately 80%) of ball lightning 
appears to be associated With thunderstorm activity and in 
many cases directly after a lightning ?ash. In many 
instances, the ?rst appearance of the ball occurs at or close 
to the impact point of a cloud-to-ground ?ash. A substantial 
number of occurrences are observed inside buildings, 
submarines, or other enclosed structures, although in some 
of these cases the actual origin of the ball may be outside 
such structures. On several occasions, ball lightning has 
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6 
been observed moving doWn the aisle of a passenger air 
plane in ?ight after the plane had been struck by lightning. 
A surprising occurrence reported by many eyeWitnesses is 
that a moving ball can penetrate through doors, closed 
WindoWs, chimneys, and other apertures Without causing 
material damage. Phenomena resembling ball lightning are 
often reported emanating from the funnels of tornadoes, 
cyclones, Waterspouts, and hurricanes. They have also been 
seen during earthquakes and volcanic activity. In other 
Words, their occurrence is in circumstances Where high 
electric ?elds Would be expected to exist. 

Perhaps the most intriguing aspect of this phenomenon is 
its potential energy. In recent years, ball lightning has 
attracted attention because many believe it to possess a 
signi?cant amount of potential energy. What this energy is, 
or to What degree it exists is unknoWn because the total 
energy and energy density of ball lightning are very difficult 
to estimate accurately. Calculations are based on 
observations, and particularly various effects or damage 
resulting from the ?nal disappearance or explosion of ball 
lightning, folloWed by estimated or calculated guesses as to 
the amount of energy required to produce the observed 
damage. These investigations have shoWn that ball lightning 
may have a total energy content ranging from 0.01 J to 
values greater than 10 M]. For comparison, the energy 
content of a hand grenade is approximately 1 MJ. Abelieved 
characteristic value for the energy content of ball lightning 
is approximately 10 to 100 J. 

Estimates have been made not only of the energy content 
of ball lightning but also its energy density. The data fall 
along a straight line, indicating a lognormal distribution, 
With a median energy of approximately 5 J/cm3 and extreme 
values ranging from less than 10'3 J/cm3 to values higher 
than 105 J/cm3. The very high value of the energy density at 
the upper end of the distribution is signi?cant. For example, 
the energy density of TNT, Which has one of the highest 
energy contents of any solid explosive, is —2000 J/cm3, far 
beloW the maximum observed for ball lightning. 

Ball lightning is observed to maintain an approximately 
constant diameter during its entire lifetime, thus suggesting 
a balance betWeen the external atmospheric pressure and the 
net kinetic pressure of the plasma/magnetic ?eld con?gura 
tion inside the ball lightning. Because the external pressure 
on ball lightning is 1 atm, this places an upper bound on the 
net kinetic pressure inside the ball lightning of no more than 
105 N/m2. 
The observations of ball lightning suggest a plasma 

related phenomenon With signi?cant magnetic energy poten 
tial. 
Much uncertainty surrounding the existence of ball 

lightning, as Well as the infrequent appearances of ball 
lightning, has resulted in the failure of scientists and/or 
physicists to perform any in depth analysis, or to devote any 
serious attention to the study of ball lightning. Moreover, 
although many have tried, it is believed that no one has yet 
been able to successfully arti?cially reproduce ball lightning 
in the laboratory. 

Several reasons exist for the lack of attention. First, many 
believe the phenomenon to be insigni?cant to the point that 
no one expects to realiZe any great bene?t for humankind 
from understanding the nature of ball lightning. Many 
believe that the energy of ball lightning is negligible and 
comes form an external source, even though some recent 
studies have suggested that perhaps ball lightning does 
indeed contain signi?cant energy potential. Second, to 
reproduce a natural phenomenon under controlled condi 
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tions ?rst requires a clear understanding of What, exactly, the 
natural phenomenon is. So far, modern scientists are not 
clear about the nature of ball lightning. As explained, up to 
this point, observations, not experimentation, have been the 
only source of information. Further, this information is 
based simply on the statistical analyses of the reported 
sightings of ball lightning by members of the general public. 

Despite all of this, it is believed that ball lightning does 
possess signi?cant potential energy. In addition, it is 
believed that the quantum macro object of the present 
invention possesses similar energy potential, Whether the 
quantum macro object is ball lightning or not. Thus, What 
folloWs is a proposed model of the quantum macro object, 
including its properties and characteristics as they make 
possible the generation of high-energy photons or quantum 
energy. 

Proposed Hypothesis or Model of the Quantum 
Macro Object 

As Will be explained in greater detail beloW, the quantum 
energy generated or produced by the method and system of 
the present invention is dependent upon the creation of a 
quantum macro object. 

To understand the signi?cance of the quantum macro 
object of the present invention along With its unique prop 
erties and characteristics, it is ?rst necessary to propose and 
discuss the inventor’s understanding of the boundaries of the 
ordered World as they currently exist, and the quantum realm 
that exists outside these boundaries. Referring to FIG. 1, 
shoWn are several identi?ed boundaries on a graph, Where 
the vertical axis is the spatial distance R, in cm, betWeen 
particles such as atoms, or ions, or atomic nuclei, or protons; 
and the horiZontal axis E is the energy of a particle in Erg. 
The inventor believes that the ordered World and its matter 
such as atoms, Which have their normal complement of 
electrons, conform to the currently accepted principles of 
physics When in the R-E space, Which is to the right of curve 
Rd, to the left of curve RC, and above the curve Rky. It is 
Within these boundaries that the substances and materials 
that exist to make up the ordered World and the knoWn 
universe are determined and predictable. These substances 
are material objects existing in three-dimensional space. 
Speci?cally, Within the area limited by the quantum bound 
aries Rkp, Rd, and RC, all of the knoWn laWs of physics, 
including the laW of gravity and laW of conservation of 
energy, are strictly observed. 

On the other hand, outside of this area, or these 
boundaries, such as beloW the boundary Rkp, the physical 
face of the World changes drastically as a result of being 
outside the boundaries of the ordered World and Within What 
may be termed the quantum realm. In the quantum realm, the 
knoWn laWs of physics are altered and unpredictable. 
Moreover, material objects become tWo-dimensional quan 
tum objects Where it is believed that many of the laWs of 
physics do not apply and are even violated, such as With the 
principle of conservation of energy. For example, if gas (e.g. 
air) is forced to ioniZe very quickly (10-6 to 10-9 seconds) 
and completely enough so that the energy absorbed by the 
atomic nucleus is loW, the complex ioniZed atomic nuclei 
that result could lay outside the determined area of existence 
of the substance. This is explained in greater detail beloW. 

The inventor believes that if the electrons are stripped 
aWay from their associated atoms to leave only the atomic 
nuclei, e.g., only protons, in matter Which starts out at a point 
in R-E space such as point 3 in FIG. 1, the matter Will 
spontaneously move to the right in FIG. 1, from point 3 to 
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the boundary Rk>p eg at point 2, and to accomplish this 
move Will gain energy, Which comes from a source that does 
not conform to currently accepted principles of physics. The 
inventor believes that the method of generating quantum 
energy, along With the system used to generate such energy, 
as Will be explained beloW, is dependent upon ?rst, the 
process of placing nuclei stripped of their electrons at a point 
in R-E space such as point 3 in FIG. 1 and extracting 
therefrom the energy spontaneously generated as a result of 
the material’s move toWard the Rkp boundary, e.g., to point 
2, and second, creating an outside active impact upon the 
quantum macro object to cause the electrons to radiate 
quantum energy. 
The inventor also believes that gas, as it exists Within the 

ordered World, is at a point in R-E space, such as point 4, at 
Which the atoms or molecules of the gas have their electrons 
and their behavior conform to the accepted principles of 
physics. As commonly knoWn, the atoms and/or molecules 
of the gas may be caused to ioniZe, in Which some of the 
atomic nuclei are left free of electrons, but these electrons 
are initially above the Rke boundary because the spatial 
distance R betWeen them is too great. As Will be explained 
beloW, the inventor believes that the spatial distance betWeen 
the electron-free ions may be caused to be decreased, such 
that the electron-free nuclei ?nd themselves beloW the 
boundary Rk , during Which time they spontaneously move 
to that boundary and in the process generate energy (shoWn 
in FIG. 1 as AE). Although this energy is impressive, it is 
only a start. The quantum macro object, through this 
process, coupled With the creation of an active impact upon 
the quantum macro object, Will provide for the aWesome 
generation of quantum energy. 
The quantum macro object of the present invention may 

be created from the surrounding air if certain conditions are 
met that alloW existing electrons to ?ll quantum energy 
levels, E”, where n represents the quantum number of a 
particular electron. Preferably hoWever, the creation of the 
quantum object is facilitated through the use of a plasma 
generated from a gaseous substance exposed to high fre 
quency radiation. The high frequency ?eld and high tem 
perature facilitate the release of electrons With an initial 
velocity and energy of V1 and E1 respectively. Importantly, 
as conditions are met causing the various atomic nuclei to 
form into a macro positively charged nucleus, the associated 
electrons, because of Pauli’s exclusion principle, are forced 
to jump to the highest quantum energy levels, thereby 
becoming “quantum electrons.” In other Words, these elec 
trons suddenly receive additional energy, or potential energy, 
that is not derived from their immediate environment, but is 
a free gift of nature. This additional potential energy may be 
released or converted to quantum energy When these elec 
trons are acted upon by some external source. Thus, the 
practical applications of being able to contain and channel 
this energy are immediately apparent. 

It is not possible to isolate a volume in ordinary plasma. 
Plasma particles (electrons and atomic nuclei) cannot be 
captured by a holding force. They diffuse unobstructed into 
the surrounding atmosphere. The quantum macro object of 
the present invention is a structureless nuclear component 
that forms a metastable homogenous compact body With 
Well-de?ned section boundaries. The structureless nuclear 
component cannot mix With the atoms of the atmosphere, 
Which are separate and distinguished as individuals, even 
though the quantum macro object plasma can be penetrated 
by atmospheric atoms. The quantum macro object is an 
autonomous body. 
The quantum macro object is a stable body. This stability 

results from the nuclear forces underlying its “destructive” 
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strength, as Well as the balance between the creative 
(nuclear) forces of attraction and the destructive forces of 
repulsion (electromagnetic forces). The radius of activity of 
the forces of attraction is only R<Rk)p While the forces of 
repulsion are unlimited, meaning, of course, unlimited When 
there is no “screen” created by particles With opposite 
charges. If the quantum macro object releases its negative 
charge, or only part of it, then it Will be destroyed under the 
electromagnetic forces of repulsion. If, for example, one 
electron is isolated from each atom of 1 cm3 air, and if the 
isolated electrons are placed at a distance equal to 1 cm., an 
enormous force of attraction betWeen electrons and positive 
ions Will be created. The pressure resulting from the repul 
sion force betWeen the same electrical charges Within the 
charged volume Will also be enormous. Thus, it is absolutely 
impossible to have considerable division betWeen electric 
charges in ordinary plasma. HoWever, this same situation 
becomes a possibility With the quantum macro object. 

The quantum macro object is a material continuum With 
no discrete particles. The substance of the quantum macro 
object (atoms, molecules, clusters) is not neutral. Moreover, 
the quantum macro object is a very good conductor of 
electricity. Its contact With charged conductors initiates very 
poWerful emissions instantaneously. In short, the quantum 
macro object is a superconductor. If a current from an 
external source is induced from the exterior, it Will circulate 
Within the quantum macro object endlessly unless there is a 
leak. 

The most mysterious aspect of natural ball lightning is the 
source of its energy. Readers Who are interested in the 
problem are acquainted With numerous hypotheses attempt 
ing to explain the source of its proposed colossal energy. 
None, hoWever, can explain all of the peculiarities in ball 
lightning’s behavior. Some hypotheses suggest that the 
energy comes from Within the sphere of ball lightning-that 
it is somehoW stored in the form of chemical or physical 
energy. HoWever, evaluating the maximum value of the 
potential energy shoWs that it is no higher than the energy 
necessary for the complete ioniZation of the atoms, Which is 
much loWer than the destructive energy unleashed by ball 
lightning that Witnesses have observed. A second set of 
hypotheses suggests that the energy source exists outside of 
the sphere of ball lightning and reaches the sphere by an 
electric guide or a Wave-guide. This hypothesis is also 
unsatisfactory. To compensate for the losses received Within 
the volume occupied by the ball lightning requires that the 
Wave-guide or current channel possess enormous energy 
about 100 Wt/cm2. 

Like ball lightning, the quantum macro object of the 
present invention also is believed to possess enormous 
energy potential. The quantum macro object, because of the 
quick and complete ioniZation of its atoms, appears to be 
beloW the bottom quantum boundary Rk>p (point 3 in FIG. 1). 
In this state, it is “hidden,” undetermined. It has no contact 
With the surrounding, determined World and remains unno 
ticed. To escape its isolation and at the same time to preserve 
the density of its substance (R=R3) unchanged, the quantum 
macro object appears on the bottom boundary kp at point 2. 
But its very appearance in the determined World is accom 
panied by an additional energy AE, Which is not taken from 
the ordered World but Which is sort of a quantum gift of 
nature. Within the limits of AR=Rk>p)1—Rk>p)3, this seeming 
violation of the laW of energy preservation is permitted. 

The idea of a violation of the laW of energy preservation 
is not neW but this violation concerns only the restriction: 
AExAtZh. It is believed that Within the span of At quantum 
time, so-called virtual particles could be initiated, a process 
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Which, in itself, violates the laW of energy preservation. 
HoWever, in the course of this quantum time span, all 
energies are restored. The quantum moment ends With no 
losses or extra energy. 

Although the quantum nuclear component has no de?nite 
internal structure as its individual atomic nuclei are melded 
together and undistinguishable, the electron component of 
the plasma, hoWever, after quick ioniZation, is transformed 
into regular electron plasma comprising a plurality of indi 
vidual free electrons. The structureless nuclear component 
of the quantum macro object is not only super?uid in quality 
but also has properties of heat superconductivity. The quan 
tum macro object is one body (a macro atom) and the 
electrons are in a single electron cloud characteriZed by the 
collective motions of the electrons and the satisfaction of 
Pauli’s exclusion principle. The electrons in the electron 
cloud cannot be in an equal quantum state. What distin 
guishes the separate electrons in the electron cloud is their 
different energies. All energy levels around the Fermi sur 
face are occupied by electrons. 

Another unique characteristic of the quantum macro 
object is its nucleus. It is believed by the inventor that the 
nucleus is a tWo-dimensional object because a quantum 
material object can only be in a “closed tWo-dimensional 
formation.” The proton (nucleon) component of the quan 
tum macro object is “open to the outside.” It has a sharp line 
of demarcation separating this tWo-dimensional object from 
the surrounding environment. 

During some experiments, the quantum macro object Was 
touched With a metal stick. In this experiment, the metal 
stick could not penetrate into the nucleus because the 
nucleus possessed no volume. Instead, the nucleus Was 
deformed by the metal stick. Thus, the quantum macro 
object behaved like a solid. During these experiments, the 
dimensions of the surface of the nucleus did not change 
either. The quantum macro object nucleus is “closed to the 
inside,” therefore, no macro-material formation can pen 
etrate through the quantum surface. 
When observing the quantum macro object 

experimentally, the macro nucleus and the electron cloud are 
perfectly visible and distinguished from one another. In 
several of these experiments (using a quartZ dielectric con 
tainer and air as the gaseous substance), the color of the 
electron cloud Was orange. The nucleus Was observed as 
having a sharp spherical boundary betWeen the orange 
colored electron cloud and the volume of gas closed by this 
quantum boundary. Using various levels of input poWer, the 
quantum macro object may become transparent. In this state, 
the quantum macro object radiates a lot of heat, but no 
shining plasma formations are visible in its volume. This 
experiment provides a very good visual illustration of the 
tWo-dimensional structure of the nucleus of the quantum 
macro object. 

The nucleus of the quantum macro object is also imper 
meable to electrical current. In one experiment, a rather 
Weak high voltage current (in some experiments: U=15,000 
volts, I=0.01 amps) Was used to create an arc discharge 
betWeen tWo electrodes. Instead of penetrating the nucleus 
and taking the shortest route betWeen tWo points (the 
electrodes), the electrical current traveled around the 
nucleus of the quantum macro object, thus sort of “sliding” 
along the surface of the nucleus. 

Several experiments have led the inventor to formulate 
many beliefs about the quantum macro object. First, the 
quantum macro object is a giant macro atom composed of a 
tWo-dimensional quantum nucleonic nucleus and a three 




























